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Dear resident 

 

Brunel Estate communal ventilation and fire safety works – update (project X253)  

 

Thank you to everyone who has fed back on the planned ventilation and fire safety works 
at the Brunel estate. 
  
Following this feedback, I met with the Brunel Residents’ Sounding Board and agreed to an 
independent review of the proposed project. 
  
We want residents to play a key role in agreeing the scope of the review. Unfortunately, we 
are unable to progress the review at this stage.  
 
In the meantime, we are identifying a number of consultants that may be able to help with 
this review and we would like to assure that we are committed to picking this up as soon as 
it is safe to do so.  
 
If you are interested in joining the Sounding Board to work with us on this review, please 
contact Vicky Simpson in the property services communications team at 
vsimpson@westminster.gov.uk or by calling 0800 358 3783. 
  
I would like to take this opportunity to enclose our FAQ guide with more information on our 
response to the coronavirus situation and support available.  
  
We hope our service can return to normal soon and thank you for your understanding and 
patience. 

  

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Neil Wightman  

Director of Housing 

Growth, Planning and Housing 
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